
Dyce Academy Parent Council
Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 13th September 2011
Present:

Bill Harrison


Acting Chairperson

Lesley Adam


Head Teacher

Ruth Teehan


Depute Head Teacher

Morag Taylor


Staff Representative

Anne Forsyth


Secretary

Lynne Morrison

Parent

Angela Leslie

Parent

Andy Lyall


Parent

Martin Ford


Local Councillor

Neil MacGregor

Local Councillor

1.
Apologies

Apologies were received from Councillor Fergus Hood.  Hilary Young is no longer able to be on the Association.
2.
Minutes of Last Meeting


Minutes of meeting held on 14th June were agreed.

Matters Arising:

Pen Drives – This has been put on hold meantime until internet security issues are resolved.  The internet is now working successfully at school and in the ACMS Residence.
Guide Dog – Barney the Guide Dog puppy will be coming to assemblies at school to be introduced to staff and pupils.

Aberdeen Parent Council – Bill is now on the membership of this organisation.

3.
Head Teacher Report
Refurbishment – Work took place over the summer break and the new windows have been installed.  The roof is also completed.  It is hoped that this work will allow for more efficient heating of the buildings and reduce energy costs.  Plans have been drawn up for a new foyer area with better security.  Work may take place in the October holiday.
Exam results – There were some very good results with improvements in many areas, particularly general grade Standard Grades.  With improvements in the bottom 10%, a focus now will be on the top 10%.  A high level of school leavers go into employment and many go on to further education, at colleges, universities and conservatoires.  Lesley wanted to record her thanks to staff for helping pupils achieve this.  There was a discussion on successes of former pupils and it was felt that this should be highlighted, perhaps on the website or Update magazine.  
Staff – Some new teaching appointments have been made in Chemistry, Design & Technology, English and Physics.  A vacancy in the Maths department will be re-advertised.
School Roll – S1 is full and a prospective in-zone pupil has had to be turned away.  Lesley would require an increase in staffing to accommodate more pupils at this stage as practical classes are all full.  This is a situation that has not happened before at Dyce and there was a discussion on whether measures such as roll capping or limiting out of zone placements may be required in the future.  Lesley is aware of 7 Primary Bursary pupils from the Music School who would be moving up to S1 next year.  ACMS is a national facility and wishes to continue to attract high calibre youngsters.  Most ACMS pupils are out of zone.
Mrs Scaife, Head of Music, is temporarily filling the role of Director of ACMS until a permanent replacement for Mr Pinnock is recruited.  An end of term concert will be held on 6th October, with the pupils choosing the music they wish to perform.
Charity – Instead of being a separate item on the Agenda, Lesley will update us on Charity-related activities as part of her Head Teacher report.  A Macmillan Coffee Morning will be held on 30th September.  
4.
Pupil Report
Lesley has approached 2 S6 students about attending Parent Council meetings.  We hope to welcome Stewart and Joanna at our next meeting.
5.
Annual General Meeting

Bill had liaised with Frances and gave a Chairperson’s report – see attached.
No Treasurer’s report was available –the ‘books’  have not yet been received from Alan.


Office bearers were agreed as follows:


Chairperson

Bill Harrison


Treasurer

Lynn Morrison


Secretary

Anne Forsyth

Ruth is standing down as a staff representative.  Bill proposed a vote of thanks for her help and advice during her 4 years on the Parent Association/Council.  Lisa Rodland is currently on Maternity Leave.  Another member of staff will take Ruth’s place.
6.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting was arranged for Tuesday 8.11.11 at 7.00 p.m. in the Staffroom.

